## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

May 18, 2017

Dear Ms. Ivanka Trump,

As Members of Congress who care deeply about women's health, we invite you to meet with us and engage in a constructive discussion about the importance of preserving access to affordable birth control and other forms of contraception for women across the country.

Given your stated passion about women's issues and empowerment, we found your silence during the House passage of H.R. 1628, the American Health Care Act (AHCA) surprising. AHCA is a disastrous bill for women and their families, threatening access to pregnancy care, maternal and newborn services, breast cancer screenings, and contraception. President Trump also recently signed a law threatening access to contraception and other basic health services for the four million women and men who rely on Title X, the only federal program dedicated solely to family planning. Again, we were disappointed that you did not voice concerns about this step in the wrong direction for women.

Unfortunately, we fear that the Administration may take additional steps in the very near future that will further jeopardize women's access to contraception. Language in Executive Order 13798, issued on May 5<sup>th</sup>, 2017, strongly suggests the order will be used to deny women birth control due to the beliefs or attitudes of their employers. The Affordable Care Act (ACA) currently requires health plans to provide women birth control with no additional cost-sharing. Approximately 43 million women in the United States—70 percent of women of childbearing age—may experience an unintended pregnancy if they lose reasonable access to contraception.¹ In order to have the family size that works best for them, many women may need to use contraception for decades.² Some women also need contraception for other health reasons, like excessive menstrual bleeding, pain, or acne.³ We therefore believe that it is essential to preserve access to contraception for the millions of American women who rely on it to plan their lives.

The looming threat to contraception access created by the recent Executive Order presents another chance for you to make your voice heard on this critical issue. As a busy mother of three, you understand the importance of a woman's ability to plan for herself and for her family. Given your influence over these issues in the White House, we respectfully request an in-person meeting prior to May 26, 2017 to discuss the important role contraception plays in ensuring the success of America's women and families.

Sincerely,

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

DIANA DEGETTE

Member of Congress

BARBARA LEE

Member of Congress

QUISE SLAUGHTER

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Jones J, Mosher WD and Daniels K, Current contraceptive use in the United States, 2006–2010, and changes in patterns of use since 1995, National Health Statistics Reports, 2012, No. 60, <a href="http://www.ede.gov/nehs/data/nhsr/nhsr060.pdf">http://www.ede.gov/nehs/data/nhsr/nhsr060.pdf</a>.

Alan Guttmacher Institute (AGI), Fulfilling the Promise: Public Policy and U.S. Family Planning Clinics, New York: AGI, 2000.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Jones RK, Beyond Birth Control: The Overlooked Benefits of Oral Contraceptive Pills, New York: Guttmacher Institute, 2011.